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Rye Twp. Municipal Bldg. 
1775 New Valley Road 
Marysville, PA  17053-9419 
  
Office Hours:           
Monday -- Friday     
9:00 am to 3:00 pm  
   
Board of Supervisors:     
4th Tuesday, 7:00 pm   
 
Planning Commission:      
1st Tuesday, 7:30 pm  
 

Recreation Board:          
2nd Monday, 7:00 pm, 
except for December, 
when there is no meeting.   

 Rye Twp. Office Employees 
717-957-2348  

 
Secretary/Treasurer 

Daisy Lightner 
 

P/T Clerk 
Nancy Sunday 

 
 

Email:  ryetwp@ptd.net 

The annual bulk clean-up event is scheduled for Friday,  May 5 from 6:00 AM to 1:45 
PM and Saturday, May 6 from 8 AM to 12 noon in the rear lot at the Township building. 
Held Rain or Shine.  This service is provided ONLY for you as a resident and only 
for your items.  Each residence is permitted to bring One (1) pick-up truck-sized load.  
A pick-up load, plus a trailer, will not be permitted and will be turned away.  If you are a 
landlord and are bringing in a load for your rental property, the occupant is not permitted 
to also participate. 

Eligibility requirements for participation.  Upon entering the yard area, each resident 
must provide the attendant a copy of their last quarterly bill from Keystone Collections as 
proof of residency. If that is not available, bring a current PA photo driver’s license and/or 
a tax bill showing your current address. As this bulk clean-up event is funded by trash 
fees, residents whose refuse collection accounts are severely delinquent, will not be per-
mitted to participate.  Assistance with unloading is provided for the elderly & disabled.  

Permitted items. Four (4) passenger or smaller truck tires per refuse account are permit-
ted. Old house and patio furniture, bedding, carpeting, fixtures, appliances, including mi-
crowaves, washers, dryers, water heaters, refrigerators, freezers, stoves, and dishwash-
ers.  All larger refrigerators or freezers must have the Freon and the doors removed. 
Please   separate larger bulk items such as washers, dryers, water heaters, refrigerators, 
freezers, dishwashers, stoves and place them so they are easily accessible to facilitate 
unloading into a  separate dumpster for scrap metal.   

Non-Permissible items.  Hazardous materials are NOT permitted such as: paint prod-
ucts, turpentine, paint thinners; automotive products such as brake fluid, antifreeze, oil, 
gasoline; lawn/garden pesticides, or batteries. NO ELECTRONICS, asbestos shingles, 
propane cylinders, or pool or lawn chemicals.   

NO brush for chipping and NO Cardboard Recycling will be accepted the week be-
fore,  during, or the week following the clean-up event. 

SPRING BULK CLEAN-UP SCHEDULED 

         
        
Saturday, May 20, 9AM –
10:30 AM, (Rain date: Sun-
day, May 21 from 1:00 PM 
to 2:30 PM), held at the 
Marysville Sportsmen's As-
sociation located off Kings 
Highway in Marysville Bor-
ough. Parking is available. 

The event is free for kids ages 3 to 15 years old. 
Please join us for a fun morning of fishing!  Bring along 
your fishing pole and bait. Prizes will be awarded.  Hot 
dogs, snacks and drinks provided. Please contact Dar-
lene or Glen Campbell for more info at:(717) 957-2124. 

Annual Fishing Derby Township Office  

C L O S E D  
 

Memorial Day — May 29 

    
Trash will be collected 
on Wednesday, May 31 

 

4th of July 
 

Trash will be collected 
on Wednesday, July 5 
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WHAT’S HAPPENING! 

Community  Bullet in  Board  
  

Marysville/Rye Library 
Hours 

 

Monday   ……. 12-7 PM 
Tuesday  ……. 12-7 PM 
Wednesday  ... 12-7 PM 
Thursday  …… 10-8 PM 
Friday  ………. CLOSED 
Saturday  …... 9 AM--2 PM 
Sunday  ……... CLOSED 

Email:  mvpublib@comcast.net 

Support the library and visit 
their baked goods/soup/ 
hotdog stand on Election Day, 
Tuesday, May 16th. 

 
2023 Recreation Board 

 

The Township Recreation Board is 
comprised of the following commu-
nity volunteers, appointed by the 
Board of Supervisors: 
    Glen Campbell.……... Chair 
    Dana Graupensperger..Vice-Chair 
    Nancy Sunday………...Secretary 

 Darlene Campbell, Laura Fedder, 
Natasha Frey,   Bill Holley,          

Bob Lightner, and Gene Rebert. 
We appreciate this volunteer group 

that meets monthly, except for     
December, to plan for events and 
advises the Supervisors regarding 

maintenance of the Parks. 

  

 
    ELECTION DAY! 
       Remember to 
 VOTE! 
    Tuesday, May 16 
          Polls open  
     from 7 am- 8 pm 

Rye Township Parks &  
Recreation 

Join the private Rye Township 
Parks & Recreation Facebook 

group to stay up-to-date on com-
munity news and events! 

 Search Online: Facebook      
Rye Township Parks  

and Recreation 

“SAVE THE DATE” 
 Marysville/Rye Historical   

Society Annual    
Dinner  Meeting on 

October 12th at     
6 pm at White Tail 
Lodge, Brubeck 

Circle, Rye Township.        
Brian Hummel will be the 

guest speaker.  
More  details to follow in    

future newsletters. 

Events held at the New Valley Road  
Community Park are for residents and  
their families.  NO dogs other than service 
dogs permitted at all Parks and Rec events. 
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TOWNSHIP HOLIDAY SCHEDULE 

DATE HOLIDAY TRASH COLLECTION DAY 

Monday, May 29, 2023 Memorial Day 
OFFICE CLOSED; TRASH PICK UP 

WEDNESDAY,  May 31 

Tuesday, July 4, 2023 Fourth of July 
OFFICE CLOSED; TRASH PICK UP 

WEDNESDAY, July 5 

Monday, September 4, 2023 Labor Day 
OFFICE CLOSED; TRASH PICK UP 

WEDNESDAY, September 6 

Monday, October 9, 2023 Columbus Day OFFICE CLOSED; NO CHANGE 

Friday, November 10, 2023 Veterans’ Day Observed OFFICE CLOSED; NO CHANGE 

November 23 & 24, 2023 Thanksgiving Holiday OFFICE CLOSED, NO CHANGE 

Monday, November 27, 2023 Deer Season OFFICE CLOSED; NO CHANGE 

Monday, December 25, 2023 Christmas 
OFFICE CLOSED; TRASH PICK UP 

WEDNESDAY, December 27  

Monday, January 1, 2024 New Year’s Day OFFICE CLOSED; NO CHANGE 

Senior Center Monthly Meals 

The Marysville/Rye Senior Center          

provides home cooked monthly meals on 
the third Wednesday of every month for 

all ages.  Take out ONLY at 198 Leonard St., 
Marysville; pick up after 11 AM.  Pre-order by the 

dates listed below.  Available for all ages.  The 
proceeds from the meals benefit the Sr. Center.   

Cost is $10.00 per person.  

 Contact Vicki at 717-957-2525 to place an order. 
 

May 17   -–    Hamburger Steak, mashed potatoes 
(Order by 5/12)  corn, applesauce and roll. 
June 21    —  Spaghetti & meatballs, fresh tossed  
(Order by 6/16)  salad, roll and dessert. 
July 19  —    Meatloaf, baked beans, green bean 
(Order by 7/14)   casserole and roll. 

NEW ZONING OFFICER APPOINTED 

Rye Township has a new zoning    
and code enforcement officer.           
Welcome Max Stoner of Glace     
Associates of Camp Hill. The Board 
of Supervisors appointed him to   
assume the position effective April 3, 
2023 with the resignation of former 
zoning officer, Brian Gilbert on 
March 31, 2023.  Max Stoner, PE 
offered that he looks forward to get-

ting to know more about Rye Township & its residents.  
Mr. Stoner began his work in environmental engineer-
ing in 1978 & provides a variety of services to public 
and private clients. We are glad to have him on board 
at this time of year when permit activity increases.  

SPRING NEWSLETTER 

TAX REBATE FOR ELDERLY  
 

The State Department of Revenue’s 2023 Property Tax 
Rebate program is for property owners whose income 
limit is $35,000 a year for homeowners and $15,000    
annually for renters, with half of Social Security income 
excluded, and who are 65 years old and over, for widows 
and widowers 50 and over, and for individuals with disa-
bilities who are at least 18 years old. Spouses, personal 
representatives or estates may also file rebate claims on 
behalf of claimants who lived at least one day in the claim 
year and meet all other eligibility criteria. For more infor-
mation, to obtain forms, or to determine whether you qual-
ify, call the Department at 1-888-222-9190. For assis-
tance in completing the form contact the Perry County 
Office of Aging at 717-582-5128. Deadline to apply is Fri-
day, June 30, 2023.  Applicants must provide a receipted 
copy of their property taxes paid during the calendar year. 
This program is funded by the Pennsylvania Lottery. 

RECYCLE COMPACT FLOURESCENT 
BULBS AND SMALL TOOL BATTERIES 

 

Home Depot Mechanicsburg  (717) 795-9602 
  Harrisburg  (717) 558-8105 

Drop them in the containers/boxes found                               
at the front of the store’s main entrance. 

ORDINANCE REMINDER 
The Ordinance requires that all dogs must be on 
a leash and under the control of their owner at 
all times. Dogs are not permitted to bark inces-
santly and disturb the peace and 
quiet in residential neighbor-
hoods. Remember to clean up 
your dog’s poop when you are 
out for a walk or at the Park.   



Rye Township Office 

1775 New Valley Road 

Marysville, PA  17053-9419 

Phone:  (717) 957-2348 

Fax:      (717) 957-9419 

PA State Police:  (717) 567-3110 

Emergency:  911 
 

1-888-372-8947 Non-emergency 

Perry Co. Dispatch 

E-mail: ryetwp@ptd.net 

Website:  www.ryetwp.com 
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“Happy Spring” 

With the warmer temperatures, we ask that you slow down, drive care-
fully and watch for road workers, bicyclists, walkers, and joggers on all 
roadways -- AND perhaps an eagle. Eagles were spotted in Rye already 
this Spring as they clean up dead animals on and along the roads and 
fields. Thank you Jennifer McNeal for the above-photo taken on SR 850. 

  We express appreciation to the Road 
   Crew:  Brad Sloop, John Ritter, Jr.  
   and PTT employee and former super- 
   visor, Tom Speck for being available    

    at all hours to plow and treat the     
   roadways during this rather mild  

    winter 2022-2023. 
       

     Summer projects include overlay & 
             base repair as needed on the follow- 
             ing: Millers Gap Road, Orchard Drive 

    and Chestnut Street in Bellview  
    Acres. Bids will tentatively be award-    
     ed at the May 23, 2023 meeting with  
     paving scheduled after June 15,  
     2023 as the contractor’s schedule  
     permits.  

 

     Major engine repairs plagued the 
     Township this winter. The 2011 
      dump truck that is used for plowing 
     threw a valve with the cost to re- 

               place the engine at over $17,000.  
     Apparently this engine has manufac- 

        turer’s defects. Ford has agreed to 
              cover $10,683.00 of the costs for 
replacement of the engine. The truck is at    
L. B. Smiths in Lemoyne awaiting the delivery 
of the engine.  They have several Ford trucks 
at their garage with the same issue awaiting 
new engines. We were glad for a mild winter! 

    Does your Septic System Need Pumped? 

Don’t wait for your system to fail to call for service!  A typical septic system should be 

pumped every three years by a septic system service provider, or when the tank is filled 
over one-third with scum and solids. Please provide the Town-
ship a  copy of your pumping receipt for our records. Regular 
septic system maintenance can save you thousands of dollars. 
$$$  If your system is in need of repair other than pumping, 
contact Sewage Officer, Lenny Sizer at 717-275-2048. 

The Township Recreation Board sponsors a private Facebook page to notify      
residents of upcoming community events.  See the announcement on page 2.     

The Township is not responsible for the distribution or accuracy of any content       
generated on any other social media platforms.  Check out the Township’s website 

at www.ryetwp.com, contact a Board member, email the Township office at 
ryetwp@ptd.net, or call the office at (717) 957-2348.   


